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BOURNEMOUTH, CHRISTCHURCH AND POOLE COUNCIL 
 

CABINET 
 

Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 April 2020 at 10.00 am 
 

Present:- 

Cllr V Slade – Chairman 

Cllr M Howell – Vice-Chairman (In the Chair) 

 
Present: Cllr L Allison, Cllr D Brown, Cllr L Dedman, Cllr A Hadley, 

Cllr S Moore, Cllr M Phipps, Cllr Dr F Rice and Cllr K Wilson 
 

Also in 
attendance: 

Cllr P Broadhead (Chairman of the Overview and Scrutiny Board) 

 
In opening the meeting the Leader advised that the Deputy Leader 
Councillor Howell would be chairing the meeting as she was only able to 
join the skype meeting by phone due to technical issues. 
 

154. Declarations of Interests  
 
There were no declarations of interest made on this occasion. 
 

155. Confirmation of Minutes  
 
The Minutes of the Cabinet meeting held on 18 March 2020 were confirmed 
and signed as a correct record. 

Voting: Nem. Con 
 

156. Public Issues  
 
The Deputy Leader advised that there had been no public questions, 
statements or petitions received on this occasion. 
 

157. Recommendations from the Overview and Scrutiny Board  
 
Cabinet were advised that there were no additional recommendations from 
the Overview and Scrutiny Board on items not otherwise included on the 
Cabinet Agenda on this occasion. 
 

158. BCP Council's response to the Covid-19 pandemic  
 
The Chief Executive presented a report, a copy of which had been 
circulated to each Member and a copy of which appears as Appendix 'A' to 
these Minutes in the Minute Book. 
In presenting the report Chief Executive stressed that situation is constantly 
moving.  

Cabinet were requested to note the Council’s response to the Covid-19 
pandemic and in relation to this were informed of the many changes that 
had taken place including the way services were managed and the 
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command structures within the Council. Further details were provided of 
some of the changes including the budgetary implications which were 
identified and in addition to this Cabinet were advised that a fundamental 
review was required of the Councils budget for the current financial year. 

The Leader addressed Cabinet advising of the challenges presented in 
both dealing with the implications of Covid-19 whilst still bringing the work 
of three Councils together. The Leader made particular mention of the 
networks she had been involved with and the work which had taken place 
in setting up the community resilience hub, which had taken place over a 
couple of days and gave credit to the officers involved.  

The Chairman of the Overview and Scrutiny Board addressed Cabinet 
advising that whilst there were no formal recommendations from the Boards 
recent meeting, that the Board had recognised that there was a lot of good 
work going on, whilst stressing the importance of having a full discussion 
with regards to the budget. 

Cabinet Members each provided an update in relation to the impact the 
Covid-19 pandemic was having within their Portfolio, and the work of 
officers was praised.  

RESOLVED that the Council’s response to the Covid-19 pandemic be 
noted. 
 

159. Capital Investment to Increase Special Educational Needs Capacity  
 
The Portfolio Holder for Children and Families presented a report, a copy of 
which had been circulated to each Member and a copy of which appears as 
Appendix 'B' to these Minutes in the Minute Book. 

Cabinet were advised that the number of children and young people 
assessed as requiring a place at a specialist education provision in the BCP 
area had increased in recent years. In relation to this Cabinet were advised 
that local provision to meet these needs is of high quality but that capacity 
had not been expanded sufficiently to meet this additional demand. 

Further to this Cabinet were advised that as a result, increased use has had 
to be made of local Independent and Non-Maintained special schools which 
are comparatively expensive and often located outside of the BCP area.  
The result of this has been significant pressure on the school Transport 
budgets. 

Cabinet were advised that in partnership with the BCP community of 
schools, a range of proposals have been developed to increase capacity 
and create new provision to meet the needs of these pupils, and that these 
will both deliver savings and ensure appropriate provision is available to 
meet needs closer to where children and young people live.  

Cabinet were informed that the report requested that funds are released to 
meet these costs, and that resources are available to support this 
investment from existing DfE ringfenced grant allocations for this purpose. 

The Chairman of the Overview and Scrutiny Board addressed Cabinet 
advising that whilst there were no formal comments from the recent 
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meeting of the Board that Members had recognised the work which had 
been carried out with secondary schools. 

RESOLVED that:- 

(a) the proposals set out at Appendix 2 in order to create additional 
capacity to meet the assessed educational needs of children and 
young people in BCP be approved; 

(b) the allocation of £0.65m of SEND capital grant and £1.47m of 
Basic needs capital grant to support the delivery of these 
proposals be approved; 

(c) the allocation of £0.25m of SEND capital grant to allow feasibility 
work to be undertaken in support of future proposals to increase 
capacity be approved; and 

(d) it be noted that a longer-term Children’s Capital Strategy will be 
brought forward for Member approval in due course. 

Voting: Nem. Con.  

Portfolio Holder: Children and Families 
 

160. Cabinet Forward Plan  
 
The Leader advised that the latest Cabinet Forward Plan had been 
published on the Council’s website. 
 
 
 
 

The meeting ended at 11.27 am  

 CHAIRMAN 


